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IHBC WALES BRANCH MEETING HELD ON THE 16th DECEMBER 2014 USING VIDEO CONFERENCING AT CARTREFI CYMRU OFFICE’S 28-34 DEAN ST, BANGOR, GWYNEDD LL57 1UR, 5, COOPERS YARD, CURRAN RD, CARDIFF CF10 5NB AND UNIT 27 DDOLE RD INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, LLANDRINDOD WELLS, POWYS LD1 6DF.
In Attendance: BANGOR:   Dave Jump, Nathan Blanchard and Ron Douglass
CARDIFF: Trefor Thorpe, John Edwards and Lindsay Cuddy  

LLANDRINDOD WELLS: Rory Wilson.
1. Apologies. 
1.1. Apologies were received from Debra Lewis.
2. Minutes of the IHBC Wales Branch Meeting held on the 22nd October 2014 at the Glynne Arms, 3, Glynne Way, Hawarden, Deeside, Flintshire CH5 3NS.
2.1. The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a true record of the meeting.(Proposed DJ seconded NB).(Action DJ)
3. Matters arising from the above meeting.

3.1. NB asked the meeting if anybody had heard anything from Neil Sumner regarding item 8. Wales Heritage Network. Following a short silence NB suggested we seek heritage status. (Action NB)
3.2. LC made reference to siting on the Cadw External Reference Group and reporting back on the Heritage Network.

3.3. Finally TT confirmed the next IHBC Council Meeting was programmed for the 26th March 2015 at the City Temple with a following one on the 4th June 2015. TT said there is a trail being done on this and agreed to discuss the matter with Seán O'Reilly, before getting back to NB, JE and DJ  ( see item 8.7. below)   (Action TT.)
4. The next IHBC Wales Branch AGM/ Business Plan review.
4.1. DJ informed the meeting that RW had emailed him just after the last branch meeting in Hawarden with details of a suitable venue : Plas Nanteos

www.nanteos.com/history.php   
RW was the project architect for phase 1 of a recent £2.7 million conservation project.

The meeting was in agreement and asked DJ and RW please could they make tentative enquiries on making a booking in late March/ early April 2015. NB reminded the meeting that Margaret Dunn of the North West Wales Dendrochronology Project had expressed an interest in raising awareness of each other’s members and the work they do, and this would be an opportunity for Margaret to give a presentation possibly supported by Richard Suggett of the Royal Commission? LC suggested that it should be a CPD event supported beyond members.     (Action RW & DJ)
5. Proposed North and South Wales visits/events and IHBC Wales Branch future meetings (update)
5.1. JE informed that John Preston had given talks at various IHBC events and said that he was willing to do the same covering his area of expertise. Both NB and JE suggested two half day events, one in the North and one in the South. The following option speakers were put forward: Colin King, John Preston and John Edwards. The next IHBC Wales Branch meeting in February could well be considered for this. Venue and date to be discussed and agreed early in the New Year. (Action NB,JE and DJ)
6. Local Government Reform/ Conservation Service Impact
6.1. NB informed the meeting local government cuts are happening in Wales and gave some examples: Flintshire’s Jerry Spencer has accepted redundancy and is leaving the council at the end of this week. Kirsty Henderson from Denbighshire is also leaving to take up a Conservation Officer post with Cheshire West and Chester. Powys is going down from 3 to 1 and many others are likely to follow.
6.2. RW stated that Ceredigion still do not have a dedicated conservation person so his Council can’t get any worse.

6.3. TT reported that Carmarthenshire are down from 4 to 1 and said that these reductions have been on the cards now for some time and what we need to do is come up with a plan of how these losses can be adequately compensated.

6.4. DJ informed that he had received some feedback from Cadw who were concerned that the reduction in specialist advice from Councils was having a knock on effect on their work.

6.5. NB informed that he had already raised the matter with Seán O'Reilly  regarding the LA duty for compliance with the legislative Circular. Quite a discussion was held on what are the consequences if the reduction in CO’s continues? Following the discussion it was agreed that we need to contact Chief Executives and Heads of Services as well as Cadw’s new Director so we can flag up all our concerns.

6.6. TT suggested that it was best if NB as Branch Chairman first of all makes contact with Cadw in order to seek a meeting. JE suggested that we may need to take the matter higher. 

 (Action NB)
7. Heritage Bill update and HEG meeting feedback
7.1. TT reported that HEG members appeared to be optimistic and very positive towards historic building conservation in Wales which is encouraging.
7.2. TT and JE reported on Papers to Ministers and stated that EU had nothing of conflict whatsoever with conservation accreditation.
7.3. LC reported on the last meeting she had attended which was on TAN and its contents.
7.4. DJ informed the meeting that he had been contacted by Diane Williams Cadw’s Conservation Publicity Manager asking for observations and comments of their draft Guidance on Managing Change in World Heritage Sites (WHS). DJ had asked Diane was it from a LA or IHBC that Cadw was seeking the response. Her answer was that she was happy to take it from both perspectives given that you will be reading the draft anyway. DJ informed that as the draft was marked ‘sensitive’ he could not provide it but following a request from the meeting agreed to provide his response for information to the branch committee. (Action DJ) 
8. IHBC Wales Branch Officer’s Reports
8.1. RD reported on the health of the branch bank accounts saying we have £101 in the Reserve Account, £2,037 in the Bonus Account and £279 in the Current Account. RD asked when will we need to make an application to Central Office? NB responded confirming we have to wait until after the next IHBC Council Meeting and the approval of the 2013 -15 IHBC Wales Branch Business Plan.
8.2.JE & TT reported that Richard Morris was looking at all branch accounts, checking to see that the branches were maintaining a small but healthy balance.

8.3. JE reported that the minutes of the last IHBC Council Meeting provided nothing in particular that deserved a mention other than what we had already discussed this afternoon.

8.4. LC questioned who would do the award identified in the proposed branch Business Plan? NB responded saying the proposal was for sponsorship only.
8.5. RW informed the meeting that he had drafted a full application for membership ready to submit at the next available opportunity. The meeting welcomed his proposal.

8.6. DJ reported he would be looking at making arrangements for the AGM along with RW plus one other branch meeting early in the New Year. He said far more branch business is being done now via emails and video conferencing as opposed to travelling which is quite different to when he first became involved with IHBC.

8.7. TT reported on the main changes taking place for IHBC Council and Branches saying; there will be two Council Meetings each year. Branch Representatives will remain as trustees but the main difference to previous is that they will be allowed a side kick, another key member to tag along to the IHBC Council Meetings. The idea is hopefully to broaden the understanding and opinions of Council Members by allowing new voices to be expressed. All trustees will be a member of the F& R Committee and these changes will be trailed and tested with the aims and objectives of facilitating growth and diversification to the IHBC.
9. Any Other Business
9.1. None.

11. Date time and venue of next meeting 
11.1. Wednesday 25th February 2015 at 14.30 in Cartrefi Cymru office’s 5, Coopers Yard, Curran Rd, Cardiff Cf10 5NB. (Action DJ)
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